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BUSYNESS, BARRIERS, BROKEN BONES, & LOTS OF BIBLE
Another busy month has flown by as we continue the work of training preachers, missionaries, teachers, and 
evangelists to spread the gospel throughout Asia and the world. My schedule includes teaching all of the books of 
prophecy during the last two trimesters of the students’ second year classes. Currently, we have completed Isaiah and 
the earliest “minor” prophets. During June we will finish Jeremiah and the remainder of the “minor” prophets. In order 
to help our student see how to preach from these texts, I have been (and will continue) preaching regularly in chapel 
from a text from the Old Testament prophets. During the final term, I will teach Ezekiel, Daniel, and Revelation; but that 
isis for another report. This month is the time for students to really begin considering their next step, so I will be working 
with students from May until November to put together plans of action for the ambitious goals they have after 
graduation.

Our work continues with the Jurong congregation as I teach in the adult Bible classes. We are studying the book of 
Acts. As part of my regular preaching duties on rotation, I preached on May 23 over Philippians 2:5-11. Jurong has also 
asked for members, especially the Bible class teachers, to write for the weekly Jurong Outreach. I have sent them 
some articles for publication and will be writing more, Lord willing. This month was exciting as Lisa and I were able to 
conduct our first pre-marital counseling session in Asia. A big part of our work in San Marcos was working with 
couples who were preparing for marriage. We would usually invite them into our home, put the children to bed or to 
plplay, and talk about marriage. These sessions became part of our regular routine, sometimes 3 nights per week with 
various couples. Lisa and I have always enjoyed these types of Bible studies. Unfortunately, we were not able to have 
the engaged couple into our home because of Covid restrictions, logistics, and space limitations. Instead, we were 
able to sit down with them over Zoom and discuss God’s plan and desire in marriage. It was a good study. Lisa has 
also been involved in the preparation for the Holiday (Vacation) Bible School that will take place in June.

This month provided another exciting opportunity to experience the healthcare system of Singapore. On Mothers' Day 
our son, Luke, jumped off of a slide and broke his arm - both bones, just above the wrist. Thankfully, it was about as 
minor as a broken arm could be. After three weeks, he was able to get his cast off, but he has to have a "take it easy" 
month of June. Luke has handled everything well, and whole process was very smooth for such an injury. For all of that, 
we are very thankful. Lisa keeps our children's homeschool schedule in line with the US school year, so the kids 
finished up their classes for the year by baking some last day of school cookies.

SingapoSingapore has experienced a sharp rise in Covid cases in the recent weeks. This has prompted severe limitations on 
us. The largest social group outside of the home is two, all indoor/outdoor dining has been closed, and all teaching 
must be done with face masks on. Now, we long for the days of just wearing a face shield. Also, due to rising cases 
across the world, Singapore has tightened some travel restrictors and lengthened quarantines. We hope and pray 
these restrictions are loosened soon.




